DRAFT – 3/01/04
         FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

February 26, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

     session at 6:00 p.m. with Vice-President Daniel Rollings presiding.  This 

     meeting was held in the Berino Elementary School Cafeteria located on 455
     Shrode Road in Anthony, New Mexico. 

Roll Call
      Board Members present were Mr. Daniel L. Rollings, Dr. David J. Garcia, 
      and Mr. Fred Garza..  Ms. Maria E. Saenz arrived at 6:20 p.m.  Ms. Luz E. 
      Vargas was absent. 
Closed

      Dr. Garcia moved to go into Closed Session for Personnel pursuant to 
Session

      10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss personnel actions and the
      superintendent’s salary increase, and for Real Property & Water Rights  
      pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss an elementary 
      site.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
      unanimously. 

      The Board went into closed session at 6:01 p.m.  Only matters pertaining to 

      personnel actions, superintendent’s salary increase, and an elementary school 
      site were discussed in closed session.  
Reconvened
2.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:20 p.m.  Dr. Garcia moved to

In Open
                   reconvene in Open Session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 

Session                    motion. Motion carried unanimously.         

Roll 
                  Board members present were Mr. Daniel L. Rollings, Dr. David J. Garcia, Mr.  
Call

     Fred Garza, and Ms. Maria E. Saenz.  Ms. Luz E. Vargas was absent.
Pledge & 
3.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by students. The Mission Statement was 

Mission 
      read by Trey LeFleur.
Statement       
4. Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

Supt.’s

       A.  (1)  Supt. Haugen thanked Mr. Cardona, Principal of Berino
Report

      Elementary School, and Mr. Sanchez, Assistant Principal, and Ms. 

      Garcia, Administrative Intern, for hosting this meeting.  Supt. 

      Haugen publicly thanked Senator Nava for the tremendous job she 

      did in obtaining $22 million from the legislature for the construction 

      of a high school in Chaparral.   
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     Berino Student Presentation—Students from the choir, the mariachi 

     group and  3rd grade dual language class did a presentation for the 

     Board and the audience. 

Supt.’s

          (2)  Superintendent’s Report—Supt. Haugen said that the Board Room
Report


    will not be ready in time to have the Board meeting scheduled for 
    March 11th  at the Gadsden Administration Board Room and requested 

    that the March 11th meeting be held at La Union Elementary School 

    Cafeteria and that the April 22 Board meeting scheduled to be held at 

    La Union be held at the Gadsden Administration Board Room.  The 

    Board agreed with this switch of Board meeting places.
    Supt. Haugen reminded the Board that on Wednesday, March 3rd at 

    Anthony Elementary School the five finalist for this year’s Teacher-of 

    -the-Year will be announced.  

     Supt. Haugen thanked the Assoc. Supt. for Business & Finance Ms. 

     Arrieta for her years of service; she will be leaving to take another 

     career opportunity.  

Board Pres. 
       B.  Board President’s Report— Acting President Rollings thanked Mr. 
Report


Cardona for hosting this meeting.  He said he, Dr. Garcia, and Ms. Saenz 
attended the NMSBA Board Members Training Institute in Albuquerque. 
He said they went to the legislature to ask for their support in approving 

the funds for the high school in Chaparral and thanked Ms. Nava for 

allowing them to get on the floor to talk to the legislators.  Mr. Rollings 

thanked Ms. Arrieta for all she did for GISD.  Mr. Rollings said that the 

Gadsden Foundation, Inc. Board met and revised the scholarship 

application.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 1, 2004 

at 3:00 p.m.  He said that the Gadsden Board will be hosting the Region 

VII Spring Meeting.  He commended the people that are involved with 

the Teacher-of-the-Year Program.  
Board 

      C.  Board Member--Mr. Garza thanked Mr. Cardona & his staff for hosting
Member

the meeting and for the student presentation.  He thanked Mr. Foster, Reports


Gadsden High School Principal, for the wonderful parent/teacher 

presentation last week.  He thanked Ms. Arrieta for her work at
GISD.  Mr. Garza thanked Ms. Nava for working hard for the high 

school in Chaparral.   

Dr. Garcia said that not only is the Board happy with the $22 million for 
the high school in Chaparral but also for the $78,000 for Berino Elem. 

for technology and landscaping.  On behalf of the community of 

Chaparral, the School Board, and the administration he thanked Ms. 

Nava for the great job she did at the Legislature.  Dr. Garcia also thanked 

Ms. Arrieta and wished her the best of luck on her new job.  He said that 

the NMSBA Board Members Institute was very informative.    

School Board Minutes



-3-


February 26, 2004

Ms. Saenz said that she learned quite a bit from the NMSBA Board 
Members Institute.  She thanked Ms. Nava for allowing them to go to the 

legislature and speak to the legislators.  She suggested that the Board 

have work sessions on a regular basis.  She thanked Mr. Foster and the 

high school staff for the wonderful parent/teacher conferences.  She 

thanked Ms. Arrieta for her work at GISD.  She also thanked Mr. 

Cardona for the student presentation.    

 
Student Rep.
     D.  Student Representative – Trey LeFleur gave a report on what is going on 

           at Gadsden High School. 
Modification
5.  Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Garza moved to approve the agenda as 
of the Agenda
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
     carried unanimously.    

Consent
6.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Garza moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion

     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
7.  Open Forum—Ms. Elsa Hill, parent, spoke about the MESA students, 
and asked the Board to consider giving the MESA Program money for

the trip to NASA in Florida.  

8. Action Items
Supt.’s
 
      A.  Superintendent’s Salary Increase—Dr. Garcia moved, that as per

Salary


the Board’s discussion, to give the Superintendent a 4.803% salary Increase

increase to be included in his contract effective July 1, 2004.  Motion 

carried unanimously.

2004-2005 B.  2004-2005 School Calendars—Supt. Haugen said that these calendars 
School


were approved at the January 22nd meeting.  There was a question in 
Calendars

regards to recognition of  Veterans’ Day on the calendars.  The calendars 
approved do not have Veterans’ Day as a recognized holiday for this 
coming school year.  Since the calendars have already been approved he 
suggested that the Board stay with the approved calendars for this 
coming school year.  Veterans’ Day can be addressed through Policy 
IU—Academic Calendar for the 2005-2006 school year.  Dr. Garcia 
moved to approve the recommendation of the Superintendent to leave 
the approved calendars as they are for school year 2004-2005 and 
address the Veterans’ Day issue through Policy IU for future school 
years.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 
Policy JEI                 C. 
Policy JEI—School-Based Health Center—Ms. Creegan, Nurse Director,
School-Based

said that this policy is to identify and treat illness or conditions that 

Health Center

adversely impacts the educational process.  This policy has already been 

approved by the school attorneys.  Ms. Saenz moved to approve Policy 

JEI—School-Based Health Center as presented.  Supt. Haugen recom-

mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
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2003-04 D.  2003-04 Quality of Education Survey Local Board Questions—Supt. 
Quality of

Haugen said that each year the Board has to approve five questions that 
Education

will be sent to the parents on the survey. These are the same questions 
Survey Local

that were used last year and asked the Board if they wanted to use the 
Board 


same questions or change them.  Mr. Garza moved to table the 2003-04 

Questions

Quality of Education Survey Local Board Questions until March.  Supt. 

Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 

unanimously.
Policy IU
       E.  Policy IU—Academic Calendar—Supt. Haugen said that this policy sets Academic

the criteria to develop the academic calendar for both the traditional and 
Calendar

the continuous schools.  He requested that Veterans’ Day be added to 
this policy to become effective for the 2005-2006 school year.  Mr. 

Garza moved to accept for review Policy IU—Academic Calendar as 
amended and presented by the Superintendent.  Supt. Haugen recom-

mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Naming of
       F.  Naming of Desert Trail Intermediate for 2004-2005—Supt. Haugen said Desert Trail

that the schools in the Chaparral community will be reconfigured to K-6 
Intermediate

for next school year, therefore, the name of Desert Trail Intermediate 

needs to be changed.  Mr. Garcia moved to rename Desert Trail 

Intermediate to Desert Trail Elementary.  Supt. Haugen recommended 

approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Bilingual
       G.  Bilingual Application—Supt. Haugen said that the Bilingual Application 

Application

needs to be approved so that it can be sent to the Public Education Dept. 

for review in preparation for next school year.   Mr. Garcia moved to 

approve the Bilingual Application.  Supt. Haugen recommended 

approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 
9. Discussion Items
Facilities                 A. 
Facilities Committee Report and Facilities Master Plan—Supt. Haugen 
Committee

said that the Board needs to address the Master Facility Plan.  He said Report and

that Projects from 2001 to 2004 totaled $61,850,000.  He reviewed 
Facilities 

the list of the Facilities Committee recommendations that amount to Master Plan

$64.4 million for new construction and renovations at different facilities. 
He summarized the bond money that is available and is estimated to be available in the next four years.  Supt. Haugen recommended that the Board have a special meeting workshop to review the master facility plan and get prepared for the Capital Outlay Funding Application.  The Board agreed to have a Special Board Meeting Workshop on Monday, March 8, 2004 at 3:15 p.m.
Adjourned        10.  Mr. Garza moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 8:50 p.m.

SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

_________________________________

________________________________
David J. Garcia, School Board Secretary


Luz E. Vargas, School Board President 


